
MINUTES 

MLCCC GENERAL MEETING 

FEBRUARY 13, 2020 

 

(31 in attendance) 

 

Club president Don Haack called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. 

Pledge of Allegiance and welcome. 

Reminder to club members to pay their annual dues. (Treasurer Bob Kent says there are only 

a few left to collect.) 

 

SECRETARY’S REPORT: 

Last month’s meeting minutes were approved by the members present. 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT (BOB KENT): 

Club checking account balance (as of 2/1/2020): $9,794.57 

No bills to pay yet. 

Deposit: $442 (mostly from annual dues collected, according to Bob Kent) 

Checks written: $20 to Inland NW Car Club Council for 2020 dues. 

Bob mentioned that the Moses Lake Classic Car Club minutes could be included in the INCCC 

(Spokane) publication (available at NAPA Auto Parts for those wanting to pick up a copy). 

Treasurer’s report was approved by the members present. 

 

WEBMASTER’S REPORT (PAUL BOEHM): 

The website is up to date as much as possible since the February edition of CruZin’ Magazine 

was recently put into circulation with its calendar of car events.  

As soon as the N.W. Car Events Calendar for 2020 is made available, and as other car shows 

email their information to him, Paul says he will be able to finish updating the website.  

 

No guests were present. 

 

FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS: 

Joan Duffin – 6th 

Kathy Haack – 7th 

Dock Womack -- 13th 

Bob Kent – 18 

Nancy Boehm – 20th 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 



Events Chairman Tim Jones is continuing to look into some cruises for the club. Some of the 

places he has checked with are still closed for the season. Next month, Tim is planning a drive 

to a hamburger place in Ephrata or somewhere else close by. Stay tuned! 

 

Don Haack mentioned that The Friendly OK Car Club in Omak recently disbanded, so there 

will no longer be an annual car show and swap meet. 

 

Get well wishes go out to Harvey Erickson who recently fell and broke a hip, according to 

Gordy Edwards. 

 

The club extends its deepest condolences to Woody Jacobson whose longtime friend Diana 

Corbisier passed away suddenly on February 2.   

 

Darin Hendrickson is undergoing more chemotherapy in Spokane. We wish Darin and Amy 

and their family continued strength in their journey. 

 

Dave Robins spoke about Washington State House Bill 2373 and State Bill 6156, which would 

restrict eligibility for hobby vehicle (collector license plate) registration and affect gas taxes. 

He encouraged club members to go online to read the entire bill. 

 

DUCK REPORT:  

The Duck is being kept comfortable in its own special chair in the front room of the Crook’s 

home. (Bob Kent suggested the club might need to devise a lie detector test since there have 

been no forthcoming reports of car mishaps or breakdowns!)  

 

Hugs and kisses to Nancy Boehm for the sweet Valentine table decorations and goodies. 

(Karen Crook has next month.) 

DOOR PRIZE WINNERS: 

RTIC 20-oz insulated tumbler –  Brett Boehm 

A.S.K. flying ball –  Bernie Yada 

 

CAR OF THE MONTH: 

Clay Crook 

 

50/50 DRAWING:   

$30.00 went to Penny Womack 

 

With no further business, Don Haack adjourned the meeting at 7:23 p.m. following a motion, 

second and unanimous vote. 

 

Next meeting: March 12 


